
   

 

Your municipal council members and the employees would like to take this opportunity to 

wish you Happy Holidays, Health and Prosperity in 2021.  Despite this period a little more 

difficult, it is important to stay positive because we will get through this!!  but we have to 

respect public health recommendations.  Let's be creative and organize activities outdoors, 

there are lots of things to do ... we are lucky to be in rural area and to have such a large 

playground, just step outside and enjoy the countryside. 

So take advantage of this holiday season outside with your family. 

In order for our employees to enjoy the holidays with their family, the office will be closed 

from December 23rd and will reopen on the 4th of January 2021. 

The road service will only be available in case of emergency during the holiday season to 

ensure the safety of our road network.   With our new IP phone system, by dialing 819-

826-3546 extension 113, your call will be forwarded directly to the road manager.  Please 

leave a message with your name and phone number and details of the emergency related 

to the roads. 

Thank you for your collaboration! 

 

Happy Holidays ! 
 

 
For our citizens interested in knowing what's going on in the area, the Ardoise paper 

version is now available at town hall.  The Ardoise newspaper is already available on the 
municipal site:  Cleveland.ca 
 

 



 
 
 

 
Once again this year, we will be participating in the Newborn Celebration, so it is 
important to contact the office at 819-826-3546 to provide your contact information for 

registration. 
This year.... the babies of ''Covid-19'' will have preferential treatment.... instead of having 
you gather for a special day, we will go to you, of course while respecting all health 

guidelines. It will be our pleasure to deliver in March (date to be confirmed) to your homes, 
small treats for your little ones and your families... See you soon!  Sign up! 

 
 

 

In 2020 the municipality had to rely on another company for the garbage pickup. This 
change brought about a different way of doing the rounds in the municipality and also 
affecting the time of day the trucks will cover the territory, meaning there is no fixed time 

of day as to when they will be going down your road or street.  So your garbage has to be 
by the road by 7h00 a.m. 

 
So before calling the municipal office, please wait until after 6:00 o’clock p.m. and leave a 
message, we will make sure the pickup will be done the next day.    Thank you for your 

usual collaboration. 

                
 

 

As last year, the municipality will encourage the recycling of Christmas trees at your door-

steps. If you would like to use this service, please put your tree by the roadside on 
January 4th  2021 before 7:00 am. 
 

You can also bring your tree to the Municipality du Canton de Cleveland at 292, chemin 
de la Rivière until January 10th 2021. 

To recycle your tree, make sure the tree is stripped of all decorations, before bringing it to 
the municipality, or setting it out to the roadside. The trees will be transformed into wood 
chips.  
 


